
Trunk or Treat Guidelines 

 ---If you plan to participate with your vehicle at the Trunk or Treat, please read.--- 

Participating vehicles will need to be parked in the designated area no later than 3:30 

pm (you can come as early as 3pm). The parking lot team can help direct you to a spot 

in the west (main) parking lot. 

Open up and decorate your trunk or the back of your vehicle.  There are some great 

trunk-decorating ideas on the internet! Please refrain from anything overly spooky or 

gory.  Possibilities could include a Halloween theme, sports, comic characters, Biblical, 

exotic locations, a particular decade-and can be as elaborate or simple as you wish. If 

lights are needed, please make sure they’re battery powered, as electricity will not be 

available on site.   

Bring some lawn chairs to sit in and hand out candy to the kids! Compliment costumes! 

Meet a family! Have fun! 

For candy, please only bring store-bought individually wrapped treats. Or consider 

giving out a non-candy treat (bubbles, other small prizes). Every year is different, but 

we expect around 350 children at the event.  We will also have extra candy if you need 

it. 

Please distribute candy to kids.  Don’t have them stick their hands in a basket.  

Distribution can also be creative non-contact; chute, turntable, etc. 

This year’s event is 2 hours, ending at 6pm, so you can probably plan on dinner 

afterwards, but some families bring a picnic dinner, which is fine too. 

At 5:45pm we award trunk prizes.  So, if you’re angling for fame and fortune (minus 

the fortune), get ready to decorate! 

This outdoor event does not require masking.  You are welcome to wear a mask if 

desired.  For safety reasons, please plan to stay parked and decorated until 6pm, 

breaking down your decorations and leaving after that. 

Questions? Contact Pastor Brian King at brian@webstergardens.org. 

 

 


